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Calendar 
*Please note dates from week to week as there are 
occasionally some changes. 

Term 2, 2017 

Week 8 
Monday, 12th June  Queen’s Birthday  
Tuesday, 13th June  P&C Meeting - 7:00pm 
Thursday, 15th June  Riverina Cross Country 

Week 9 
Friday, 23rd June  School Athletics Carnival 

Week 10 
Friday, 30th June  Assembly - 12:00pm 
  Last Day Term 2 
  School Bank Account 

Closed 

Term 3, 2017 

Week 1 
Monday, 17th July  School Development Day 
Tuesday, 18th July  Students Return Term 3 

Thursday, 20th July  Mobile Library 

Week 2 
Monday, 24th July  Go Live LMBR 

Notes Coming Home This Week 

 Nil 

Canteen 

 Wednesday, 21st June - Janaya Clark 

Student of the Month 

 

Jordon Williams 

For a being a well-mannered and 
respectful student.  

 

 

Principal’s Message 

Cooperation - Respect – Responsibility 

KROP 

It was announced last week that we were 
successful and have been chosen to perform at 
KROP. This is a great reward for all the staff and 
students’ hard work and dedication. Students 
will perform at the Regional Theatre in Week 3 
Term 3 so they will be busy refining their 
performance. 

Riverina Cross Country 

The students and staff would like to wish 
Charlotte Star all the best on Thursday as she 
represents Goolgowi PS and the Griffith Zone at 
the Riverina Cross Country in Gundagai. We are 
sure she will do her best as she has been 
training hard. Good luck Charlotte! 

Schools Plus 

The school has registered a fundraising project 
with Schools Plus to raise funds for our Year 3-6 
excursion to Borambola. Schools Plus is an 
organisation where individuals and businesses 
can donate funds to schools who are facing 
disadvantage – with a value below 1000 on the 
Index of Community Socio-Educational 
Advantage (ICSEA). Goolgowi PS is eligible for 
this support. The Federal Government has 
granted Schools Plus Deductible Gift Recipient 
(DGR1) status, making donations of $2 or more 
to schools via Schools Plus tax-deductible. 
Schools Plus retains a contribution from each 
donation to support their work with schools. This 
contribution – which is 5% for Fundraise 
Yourself/Donor Choice projects and 7.5% for 
Smart Giving/auspiced projects – helps School 
Plus provide a crowdfunding platform including 
resources and advice to schools about 
fundraising and donor relationships, plus 
contributes towards the assessment and 
evaluation of projects. Standard credit card fees 
also apply to donations.  



Term 2, Week 8  Wednesday, 14th June 2017 
 

 Page 2 

Our excursion project has been published on the 
Schools Plus website. If you would like to find 
out more or donate to our excursion fundraising, 
go to: 

https://www.schoolsplus.org.au/projects/excursion

-life-time/ .  I am in the process of submitting 

another project for our Robotics and Coding and 
have already received a very generous donation 
to assist staff with training and purchasing more 
resources. 

Anne-Maree Young 
Principal  

 

In The Classrooms? 

K/1/2 News 

Last week Mr Adamson explained how clouds 
were made as a part of the science unit. The 
students enjoyed the experiments he conducted.  

Recently, I have been focusing on writing to 

improve the quality and length especially with 
Year 1 and 2 students. The aim is for Year 1 to 
write at least four sentences and Year 2 at least 
six sentences. This is a challenge! 

Mrs Robertson 

3/4 News 

Last week students wrote an interesting 
narrative titled ‘Found’ and this week we will 
take on the role of an author and revise our text 
to make it more interesting for the reader. We 
use adjectives, adverbs, similes and other 
techniques to improve the quality of our text. In 
our role of a secretary, we will check our 
spelling, punctuation and paragraphs. 

Multiplication and division are the focus of maths 
this week where we will practise our times tables 
and use our knowledge of multiplication to solve 
division problems. In Science and Technology, 
we have begun a unit on Earth and its changes 
where the students have already investigated 
tides and erosion with Mr Adamson. 

Mrs Young 

5/6 News 

This week during maths, we are continuing to 
look at multiplication strategies and division 
strategies to solve number problems. 

Students have been constructing an informative 
retell of their long weekend. Students will be 
using this during the week to learn more about 
writing strategies such as revising, editing and 
refining. They will now adjust their sentences 
and word choice. 

During science, we will be conducting an 
experiment to simulate a cyclone as a part of our 
extreme weather unit. Students will be recording 
their observations. 

 

https://www.schoolsplus.org.au/projects/excursion-life-time/
https://www.schoolsplus.org.au/projects/excursion-life-time/
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.visitcleveleys.co.uk/images/cleveleys/sections/about/whats-happening/header.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.visitcleveleys.co.uk/about/whats-happening/&h=150&w=768&tbnid=8MZ2WjZRUmPjrM:&zoom=1&q=WHATS%20HAPPENING&docid=Y5C9KDoX7UYI6M&ei=7VXLU_WhIob68QW3o4K4Aw&tbm=isch&ved=0CGoQMyhDMEM&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=666&page=5&start=57&ndsp=17
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Last week students enjoyed using abstract artist 
Jackson Pollock’s painting techniques to create 
their own artworks by blowing and splashing.  

Miss Gordon 

PBL Focus For This Week 

Value: Responsibility 

Wear your school uniform with pride. 

It shows you are a student at Goolgowi School. 

Keep your hat on. 

Sport News 

School Athletics Carnival 

The school athletics carnival will take place on 
Friday 23rd June (Week 9) commencing at 9:10 
am.  The carnival will be held at school. 

We will need helpers to set up for the carnival, 
timekeepers and people to assist with field 
events and most importantly, to offer 
encouragement to students. We rely on parents 
and friends to assist in order for this event to run 
smoothly.  

Students will continue training at sport time and 
during morning PE. 

The P&C will be running a canteen on the day.  

Premier’s Sporting Challenge  

This is Week 3 of the PSC. Keep up the great 
activity everyone! 

Weekly Awards 

Congratulations to our weekly award recipients. 

Mrs Robertson 

 Talon Williams - for great learning about 
equal rows in maths. 

 Lexie Young - for effort to improve her 
writing by writing more. 

Mrs Young  

 Jorja Srdoc - for an impressive effort with 
her narrative writing. 

 Haley Marshall - for greater application to 
learning tasks. 

Miss Gordon 

 Jasmine Murphy - for sharing her opinions 
and offering insight during reading sessions. 

 Tyesha Clark-Ebsworth - for working 
effectively in a group during group writing 
tasks on Great White Sharks. 

 

 

Reading Awards 

75 Nights - Lexie Young 
100 Nights - Jewel Shaw 

PBL Awards 

Canteen Voucher - Rebecca Jackson 

Scripture Club News 

Scripture Club is held for around 15 minutes 
each Thursday lunchtime. Children will have the 
opportunity to act out Puppet Plays and ask 
questions about God, Jesus and the Bible. 

A permission note from families is needed for 
your child to attend. Attendance though is 
voluntary - it is up to each child to decide on the 
day whether they would like to go to Scripture 
Club or not. 

Any questions just ring me on 69651286. 

Thanks, Cheryl Robertson. 
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---------------------------------------------------------------- 

PERMISSION NOTE 

I ___________________________give my child 

___________________________________ 

permission to attend Scripture Club. 

 

Signature _________________   Date _______ 

---------------------------------------------------------------- 

Community News 

Goolgowi Golf News 

On Saturday, 3rd June the Guzzlers Mug and 
President’s Trophy were held. 

Winner:  Geoff Elliot 
Runner Up:  Neil Perkins 
Putting Comp:  Ray Christoff 

On Saturday 10th June a Stableford event was 
held. 

Winner:  Neil Perkins 
Runner Up:  Geoff Elliot on a count back from 
Owen Pascoe. 

Coming Events 

The Open Day is on Saturday 25th June. 

Charity Day for Leukaemia Foundation - 
Ambrose 3 person is on Saturday, 1st July. 

Hit off from 10:00am.  BBQ on the day. 

Group 20 Rugby League in Goolgowi  

Griffith Black & Whites will again host a Group 
20 match here in Goolgowi this season when 
they clash with last year’s premiers Tullibigeal 
Lakes United. Hay Magpies have made the trip 
to Goolgowi the past two years to take on Black 
& Whites but this year’s first grade match will be 
between two of the competition heavyweights. 
With four grades of footy on the day, reserve 
grade, under 18s, and ladies league tag are sure 
to be crowd pleasing fixtures as well. 

It is a wonderful gesture for Black & Whites to 
continue to bring one of their home games to 
Goolgowi each year so we can still get to see 
some quality rugby league. However, we need 
spectator numbers to continue to be strong in 
order to keep this event each season, so please 
get along and support this great day. A full 
canteen will be running with plenty of hot tucker 

available, and the Goolgowi Recreation Ground 
Trust will hold a raffle. Admission is $8 for 
adults, with under 18s kicking off the morning at 
11am. The weather has been ordinary for the 
past two seasons so here's hoping for an 
improvement this time around when it all takes 
place on Sunday, 16th July. 

 

JOSS Casual Cleaner Needed 

JOSS Facility Management require casual relief 
cleaners. 

If you are interested, please contact Charmaine 
on 0428 606 009 for further information. 

Newsletter Sponsors 

Robertson Bus Service 
C& J ROBERTSON PTY LTD 

‘SERVING THE COMMUNITY WITH COMMITMENT’ 

Ph: 0437 704 213 / 0488 551 375 

Depot: 6964 4922 
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Multara Earthmoving 
Excavating Contractors 

Ph: 02 6965 1188 
Mick: 0427 483 870 

 

B & C Robertson Engineering 
Bradys Road 

GOOLGOWI  NSW  2652 
Ph: 6965.1417 

Mobile:  0427.651.417 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all our community businesses who support 
our school newsletter. We really appreciate your support. 

If you have any community announcements or wish to 
advertise through our school/community newsletter please 

contact Jane by phone or email by Friday afternoon. 

Our newsletter is published on Wednesday. 

 

 


